The Programme Officer
Selby DC
Civic Centre
Doncaster Road
SELBY
Y08 9FT
29th September 2011
Dear Elspeth,
RE: 
SELBY DISTRICT COUNCIL CORE STRATEGY EXAMINATION IN PUBLIC
Further to receipt of the Council’s Position Statement on Housing Deliverability and Green Belt Issues dated 28 September 2011, which proposes a need to address the issue of localised Green Belt review solely in respect of Tadcaster, we urge the Inspector to consider all available options to ensure that the Core Strategy is advanced rather than becoming subject to undue and protracted delay.
We are extremely disturbed at proposals from objectors at the hearing session yesterday afternoon that the Core Strategy should be abandoned.  Rather our efforts should instead be focussed on pragmatic solutions that can ensure that the Core Strategy is made sound and provides landowners, developers and investors with sufficient confidence to deliver the much needed jobs, homes and economic activity that the people of Selby deserve.
The planning system is meant to operate in the public interest and it is clear from the debate at the hearing sessions that the Council’s Core Strategy is entirely correct in confirming Tadcaster as a Local Service Centre and, consequently, in requiring Tadcaster to accommodate its identified development needs for both housing and employment.
Cunnane Town Planning has contended that sites identified in the Council’s SHLAA and subsequently proposed in the Draft Allocations DPD are not available.  However, this should not, in itself, dissuade the Council from pursuing its strategic objective to achieve an appropriate level of housing and employment development within Tadcaster.
We believe that there are at least two further options that are available to the Council to achieve appropriate growth in Tadcaster.  Firstly, if the Council considers that the required development is capable of being delivered in Tadcaster without incurring into the Green Belt, the Council could revise its SHLAA to take account of Cunnane’s submissions on availability, confirm longer timescales for the delivery of sites within the plan period and consider the use of CPO powers to facilitate its strategic objectives as expressed in the Core Strategy.   If however, the Council believe that it remains to be determined whether or not sufficient land can be made available to meet the objectives of the Core Strategy without a localised review of the Green Belt around Tadcaster, it could acknowledge as much in the Core Strategy and instead make a commitment to an Action Area Plan Development Plan Document for Tadcaster, which would then have scope to confirm how the requisite housing and employment land for Tadcaster will be accommodated.  Significantly, neither of the aforementioned options would preclude the Core Strategy from moving forward in a reasonable timescale.
We volunteer these proposals to assist the Council in achieving a sound core strategy and understand that these and other matters will be discussed at the hearing session in at 10am tomorrow morning.
Yours sincerely
PAUL BEDWELL, BA (Hons), Dip TRP, MRTPI
Director
paul.bedwell@spawforths.co.uk
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Richard Cooper,
BOCM PAULS

Kath Philips,
Perkins George Mawer 
File Ref:
P0-SPA-TP-LT-P3540-00022-A
